Hull Board of Selectmen

Minutes

September 9, 2008

The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:31 pm on Tuesday evening, September 9, 2008 at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, Hull, Massachusetts 

Present: Joan Meschino, Chairman; Domenico Sestito, Clerk. John Reilly and Dennis Blackall, Members. Also present were: Philip Lemnios, Town Manager, and James Lampke, Town Counsel.

Not Present:
Christopher Olivieri, Vice Chairman

Non-Agenda Item – Endless Summer


Kevin Morris and Bryan Fenelon reported to the Board on last year’s Endless Summer festival and described some of their plans for 2009 festival, listing the sponsors.

7:30 – National Grid – Installing Gas Main

Moved-Blackall:
To approve the installation of 60’ of 2” gas main at 23 Russell Street

Second-Sestito

Vote: Unanimous in favor

7:45 pm – Rabbi Lefkowitz & Naomi Sherman – re: Recent Temple Vandalism

Rabbi Lefkowitz told the Board that a vandal had painted a swastika on the front door of the temple.  He said that Barry Cohen was kind enough to remove it from the door.


Each of the Selectmen expressed their outrage and Meschino said the Board would draft a statement to be re-written by Town Counsel.  The Rabbi expressed his appreciation to the Police Chief.

Police Chief Richard Billings read a press release that he had written for the newspapers and that also pleased the Rabbi and others present.

Moved-Reilly:
To draft a Selectmen’s statement for release and to concur with the Chief’s press release

Second-Blackall

Vote: Unanimous in favor

7:40 pm – Nancy Bilodeau – re: Applicant for Parking Study Committee

The Board spoke with Nancy Bilodeau and explained that the Board is not appointing the Parking Commission at this time.

Page 1 of 3

Selectmen Minutes, 09-09-08

Page 2 of 3

7:50 pm – Morris Fishel – re: Applicant for Parking Study Committee


The Selectmen spoke with Morris Fishel and explained that th Board is not appointing the parking commission at this time.

8:00 pm – Harbor Management Committee – re: Update & Reappointments (Held over as the Harbormaster was unable to attend)
OLD BUSINESS

Goals & Objectives FY ‘09


The Board discussed its Goals and Objectives for the upcoming fiscal year listing developing a comprehensive strategy for financial health; evaluating opportunities for cost savings by restoring administration, or by cuts; to increase revenues by evaluating whether to present a proposition 2 ½ override question to the voters and to reconstitute the Financial Planning Committee; present a State of the Town Address; promote economic development, and pursue acquisition of the DCR buildings for development; pursue additional state and federal dollars by lobbying for increased state aid/cherry sheets, and pursue state and federal grants, e. g TIP, DOB.  Library building assistance program ]; etc.  Also to develop a comprehensive five-year capital plan.

Parking Commission Mission


Blackall spoke about the Town Planner who has significant ideas for addressing parking.  He said the Police Chief has concerns over some of the regulations and that the Town Manager and Town Planner should put together a proposed mission for a new commission.


Lemnios added that Fultz has been bringing to the table some of the newest thoughts or innovations for parking.

LICENSE

Unanimously approved the one-day all alcoholic license to the Knights of Columbus, 440 Nantasket Avenue, on September 20, 3008 from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm and on September 27, 2008 from 7:00 pm to 11:00 pm; and on a motion by Reilly, seconded by Sestito.

CORRESPONDENCE

1.  Noted a letter from Jennifer Berardi-Constable thanking the Board for its support of the Market at the Harbor and she wrote that it is about halfway through its initial season and is a success.
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2.  Unanimously approved the request of Batbara Lawlor to declare the items listed in her letter of August 21, 2008 as surplus and to hold a yard sale for disposition of the items, on a motion by Reilly, seconded by Blackall.

OLD BUSINESS

Boston Globe


Lemnios said that he has confirmed that the Boston Globe had completely misread the report from which they wrote such a misleading article in regard to the cancer rates in Hull and was not based upon fact, but on a misunderstanding of how to read the statistics.  It seems Hull is too small to be used in the sampling.


Lemnios said he spoke with Doug Most, the Editor and walked him through the various citations, and that he intends to follow-up this week.

Moved-Blackall:
To go into executive session to discuss strategy in litigation and collective bargaining.

Second-Sestito

Roll Call Vote: Aye, Blackall; aye, Meschino; aye, Sestito; aye, Relly;


The Board moved into executive session at 9:33 pm and thereafter adjourned.

April 7, 2009

Approved

